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January, 2019 
Current News of Distr ict 5170 and The Rotary Foundat ion  

          From the District TRF Chair…    

    By PDG Russ Hobbs       

 

What is the Magic of Rotary, and why has it thrived for  
over 100 years?  When I look back to its 113 years of   
existence, and think about the future of Rotary, I think  
that the "magic" of Rotary is that it is "inclusionary." Rotary is open to all 
Community Leaders regardless of their gender, race, color, creed, 
politics, or religion.  Rotary is where there is room at the table for all.  
Rotary is where a Catholic & Protestant, Muslim & Jew, and yes even a 
Republican & Democrat can sit down and break bread--that is the magic 
of Rotary.  When we sit down to a meal, sing a song, & recite the pledge 
of allegiance, we also break stereotypes, and see that we have much 
more in common than differences. We can respect the other person's 
point of view, even if it's not our own.  We can agree to disagree without 
being disagreeable for the common good, and to advance world peace 
and understanding through Humanitarian Service.  When we roll up our 
sleeves and work together there is nothing we can't do. 
 
Paul Harris got it right in his March 1912 article in The Rotarian, when he 
compared Rotary to an orchestra "in which each one of us has his own 
little insignificant part to play . . . The success of your instrument and 
mine depends not upon the amount of noise they make, but upon how 
perfectly they harmonize with the instruments about us."  
 
We need all the instruments in the orchestra to make beautiful music, so let's 
make that our New Year’s Resolution.  Let's make beautiful music together in 
2019. 
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If you would like to submit a TRF-related article or any TRF related photos for 
this newsletter, please email me at EdJellen@gmail.com.  Articles about club 
projects funded with TRF assistance are welcome. 
 
Ed Jellen,  
Editor,  
District 5170 TRF Newsletter 
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Trivia Question #1:  What was Paul Harris’s middle name:  

(a) Percy, (b) Michael, (c) Robert, (d) Lawrence, (e) Arthur?  

 

(Answer on the last page of this newsletter.) 
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Guatemala Mission  

PINCC and Rotary working together to Fight Cervical Cancer    Richard Godfrey, MD                 

 
From September 17-21, 2018, Rotary Clubs in Rotary District 5170’s Area 3 - 

Niles, Fremont Warm Springs Sunrise, Mission San Jose, Fremont, Newark, F.U.N. 
Sunset, plus Rotaract of Greater Fremont - supported PINCC (Prevention 
International of Cervical Cancer) in its efforts to prevent cervical cancer globally. 
During that period, PINCC held its first training program at District Hospitals  
Melchor de Mencos and San Benito, located in the tourist friendly Peten, 
Guatemala. I joined a team of 9 healthcare workers, including three Gynecologists 
and we saw 540 patients over 4 days. Members of Rotary Flores/Peten played a 
huge role in contacting and registering patients and supporting every part of the 
mission, including meals. The Rotary Club of Belize helped with the medical 
support of gynecologist Dr. Marcel Coyi. I have worked intermittently in Guatemala 
for eighteen years as a General Surgeon and was greatly impressed by the 
enthusiasm and energy of the Rotarian effort.  

 
District 5170 Area 3, under the leadership of Niles Rotary, had a primary role 

in the Guatemala mission in raising money to help support the connections for the 
health care provision. Four Niles Rotarians volunteered in the screening by 
interviewing patients and preparing a visitor center with new paint and furniture.  By 
helping the two hospitals involved with equipment and building capacity there was 
a ready acceptance of the larger goal of working to prevent cervical cancer. This 
allowed us to reach out to the local and more rural population and to bring in public 
health workers for their training with VIA (Visual Inspection with Acetic Acid).  

  
VIA requires only a strong headlamp, acetic acid solution, and a speculum in 

order to identify the HPV virus and the occasional malignant changes the virus 
causes. We saw an approximate 6% positive rate for the virus with most diagnoses 
in the CIN1 category (cervical intraepithelial neoplasia), a pre-malignant 
development. This condition was treated with thermocoagulation on inspection, 
rendering it non-invasive. One malignant diagnosis was made and the patient will 
be referred to the Government hospital in Guatemala City. All data was analyzed 
and added to PINCC’s database.     
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PINCC has been in action for over ten years and now is guided by Executive 
Director Dr. Melissa Miskell, who does as many as four or five missions a year, 
reaching out to East Africa, Cambodia, India, South America, and now Guatemala. 
The modus operandi of PINCC is to schedule 3 visits at intervals of 6 months and 
verify that receiving health care teams have the skill and capacity to carry on. 
Diagnostic and treatment equipment is left with the teams that are competent to 
continue screening and treating and verification of professional care is a key element 
of PINCC’s training – “train the trainers”.  

 
The next visit should take place in April of 2019 and should provide sufficient 

numbers of VIA positive patients to also train the Guatemalan doctors to do 
thermocoagulation of appropriate lesions. Because Cervical cancer is the most 
common malignancy of women in Central America, it is anticipated that screening will 
continue to identify early and more advanced conditions and save lives. Volunteers 
are encouraged to explore the PINCC website and join in the work. www.PINCC.ngo 

 
Of interest, PINCC has been active in Kenya for several years. I will be in 

Kenya on Sunday working in General Surgery for a few weeks in the Western region. 
My role in PINCC includes trying to introduce early detection of breast cancer, the 
more common cancer among women, which can be diagnosed with a fairly simple 
FNA. 

 
The well-balanced relationship of Rotary and PINCC continues to gain strength 

and promise for future work. For questions or comments, I can be reached at 
richgodfrey77@gmail.com. 

 
Richard Godfrey, MD 
Rotary Club of Niles, District 5170 
Executive Director - East Bay Foundation/GME 
Associate Clinical Professor 
UCSF - East Bay Surgical Residency Program 

 
 
 

  

Above:  The outdoor waiting 
room at Hospital San Benito 
 
Left:  Niles Rotarians Steve 

Landon, Manuel Franco at 
Work with Dr. Antonio 
Chacon 

The PINCC Team and 
Hospital San Benito Support 
Staff  

                                                                               

mailto:richgodfrey77@gmail.com


 

 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PDG Dwight W. Perry, District Polio Chair 
 

Rotarians are "People of Action" 
 

The eradication of polio is one of Rotary's longest standing and most significant efforts. 
Along with our partners the Bill and Melinda Gates Foundation, World Health 
Organization, U.S. Center for Disease Control and Prevention and UNICEF, we have helped 
immunize more than 2.5 billion children against polio in 122 countries. We have reduced 
polio cases by 99.9 percent worldwide and we won't stop until we end the disease for 
good. 
 
Now in our final push to eradicate polio in the world we must be "People of Action". We 
need to have social, political and global action to make polio the second human disease in 
history to be wiped from earth. Polio eradication requires high immunization coverage 
everywhere, worldwide, to block transmission of this extremely contagious virus. 
Unfortunately, children are still missing out on vaccination for various reasons including 
lack of infrastructure, remote locations, population movement, conflict and insecurity and 
resistance to vaccination. 
 
Failure to eradicate polio from Afghanistan and Pakistan "the last two remaining 
strongholds" could result in a resurgence of the disease. Without 100 percent eradication 
we could see as many as 200,000 new cases worldwide every year within 10 years. 
 

"Flash Campaign" 
 
"People of Action" are needed now. District 5170 is conducting a "Flash Campaign" (60 days) 

which will start on March 1 and run until April 30. Each Rotarian in our district is being asked to 

take action and contribute a one-time $50.00 donation to The Rotary Foundation, in support of the 

End Polio Now campaign. Your $50.00 donation will be matched 2 to 1 by the Bill and Melinda 

Gates Foundation thus bringing your contribution to $150.  

 

Your HELP is needed today...The Children of the World are counting on you! 
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To be recognized as one of the District's new Triple Crown Donors, one must 
accomplish three objectives: 

 

• Be a Major Donor – When your cash donations to the Foundation total at 
least $10,000. There are 233 Major Donors in the District, Levels 1 to 4. 

• Be a member of the Bequest Society – When you commit a total of 
$10,000 or more to the Permanent Fund of the Foundation via your Estate 
Plan. There are 43 Bequest Society Members in the District, Levels 1 to 7. 

• Be a Grand Donor - When your cash donations to the Foundation during 
the current Rotary year reach $1,000. There were 318 Grand Donors in the 
District in 2017-2018. 

 

At the 2018 District Conference, 19 District Rotarians were recognized as Triple 
Crown Donors. 

Who are likely to become Triple Crown Donors this year? There are many District 
Rotarians who have accomplished two of the three objectives. We are hoping that 
they will complete the third objective and become Triple Crown Donors during this 
Rotary Year. 

Please note that a person is recognized as a Triple Crown Donor only for the year 
in which they meet all three criteria. That means that there are no Triple Crown 
Donors at the beginning of July. The recognition has to be earned each year. 
Today there are 6. 

How to obtain more information about the Triple Crown Donor Program: 

Look on the District Website under "TRF" and "Triple Crown Donor." 

  

Contact:          Phillip Dean 

 pndean@comcast.net 

 925-980-5523 
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                                        Paul Yeadon, District Annual Giving Chair 
 
As we are now well into the new calendar year, I’ll take a moment to celebrate  
the tremendous effort that has taken place across the District in the first six  
months of our Annual Giving campaign.  
Woo Hoo!!!  
 
District Governor Tim Lundell has announced the financial results, year to date, and they are 
outstanding. Congratulations on being part of one of the most generous Rotary Districts in the 
world! 
 
These results are only possible through the diligent efforts of each Club’s TRF Committee.  I have 
learned that there are a wide range of methods that each Club uses to achieve success in their 
Rotary Foundation fundraising campaigns. I have also learned that what works for one Club may, 
or may not, work for another. Each Club has a unique culture and way of doing what they do, 
which should be encouraged and celebrated.  
 
As there are many ways of running a successful TRF campaign; we need to create some 
opportunities for Clubs to collaborate with each other.  In theory we can do that on-line but 
getting everyone in a room for a couple of hours is still a great way to share ideas. We offered 
two workshops last fall, with mixed results. We are hoping to get a better turnout next year. 
Better turnout means more ideas, more sharing, and more value added for everyone. To that 
end, I will be getting a head start on organizing and promoting TRF specific workshops across the 
District next year.  
 
At the recent Mid-Year Meeting, here in Los Gatos, we held a drawing of 2 prizes for Rotarians 
giving to TRF with an entry deadline of December 31, 2018. First prize is a full registration for 
two at this year’s District Conference in Alameda, including hotel and all meals. Second prize is a 
mixed case (12 bottles) of fine wines. The virtual raffle “tickets” were distributed using a formula 
of one ticket for every $25 given. The drawing used a random number generator to determine 
the winners. Any Rotarians on a monthly or quarterly Rotary Direct plan were given credit for a 
full year of giving. All data came directly from the Rotary International database and we allowed 
an extra week into January to capture any last minute giving. I am proud to announce the 
winners are:  
 
First Prize: Jon Gresley, Rotary Club of Oakland 
Second Prize:  David Clark, Rotary Club of Los Altos Sunset 
 
Congratulations to our winners and to all who are making a difference in the world through their 
kind generosity to one of the greatest charities in the world. 
              7   
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A note from District Governor Tim Lundell . . .  
 
Dear TRF Team: 
 
I have just received the Zone 26 report for TRF contributions through the 
first half of Rotary year 2018-19, and I'm very proud to announce that 
District 5170 is FIRST in Total Giving (#12 in the World!), FIRST in per 
capita Annual Fund giving, and SECOND in PolioPlus giving!  I am extremely 
proud of the work all of you have done this year so far, and I hope these 
results, reflecting your efforts, will make our team even more determined 
to stay in these positions at the end of the year! 
 
Gratefully, 
 
Tim 
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Hey crossword puzzle fans!  Solve this puzzle accurately, without peeking at the answers on the next 

page (4-way test applies), and we will acknowledge your accomplishment in the next issue.  Just let us 

know by emailing edjellen@gmail.com with your name and club.  Last month’s successful solvers 

who reported in were PHIL DEAN, JULIE JELLEN, and PDG ORRIN MAHONEY.  Congrats to 

them!                                                                           
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Trivia Question #1 Answer:  What was Paul Harris’s middle name: (a) Percy 

Trivia Question #2 Answer:   In which year did Rotary adopt the 

standardized wheel logo with with 24 teeth and six spokes: (c) 1922 
 


